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We are a nut 
aware school

To Be Considerate, 
To Be Positive, To Be Safe,  
To Be A Learner

INFORMATION VALUE OF THE WEEK P.B.L.

Term  1   Week 9 -  20th March, 2023

EXCELLENCE 
Always Do Your Best

 PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
Years 1, 2 & 3 had so much fun at the pool in 
Mullumbimby last Friday having a swim and 
playing on the Inflatable equipment. It was 
such a great day to be in the pool and we 
were having so much fun that we forgot to 
take photos! Thanks to Jade (Maya’s mum), 
Mia (Alice’s mum) and Suriyo (Alife’s dad) for 
helping supervise.

We always welcome and encourage parents 
to keep in touch with our teachers about 
any issues that may arise at school with your 
children. We strongly suggest and encourage 
you to make an appointment if you need to 
discuss anything with your child’s teacher. 
Teachers are often very busy in the mornings 
setting up for the day and may not be able 
to give you their full attention. You can 
call the office or email your child’s teacher 
directly to make a time that suits you both.

I’d like to congratulate all students in years 
3 & 5 for completing NAPLAN this week 
and last. Students completed the Writing 
and Reading modules last week and the 
Language Conventions and Numeracy 
wraps up the testing today and tomorrow.

Congratulations to Luka and Maddy for 
competing at the North Coast Swimming 
Carnival held at Alstonville last week. Well 
done!

Miles and Ollie have done an amazing job 
of successfully making it into the NSW PSSA 
Tennis Tournament to be held in Albury NSW. 
This competition is an expensive trip, so if you 
would like to help the boys in their endeavour 
to compete in this elite competition, please go 
along to the Bangalow Bowlo and buy a few 
raffle tickets to help the boys make it to Albury. 
(see information overleaf)

Thank you to Polly (Charlie, Louis & Oliver’s mum) 
and Diane (Luka & Flynn’s mum) for a delicious 
lunch on Friday.

Have a great week,

Lisa vanKempen (Assistant Principal)

Well done at swimming Maddy and Luka!
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR LEARNING 
This week we are focusing on                                 

PLAYGROUND

	 TERM 1 2023
Mar            24	 Netball - Whole School
                  30	 VoSS Cross Country
	 Whole School                 
Apr              6	 LAST day of Term 1

	 TERM 2 2023
Apr            26	 FIRST day of Term 2
Jun            23	 VoSS Athletics Carnival
	 Whole school
                  30	 LAST day of Term 2

	 TERM 3 2023
Jul             18	 FIRST day of Term 3
   28/7 to 15/9 	 Gymnastics Program
	 8 week program commences
Aug             2	 Whole School Photo Day
Sept          22	 LAST day of Term 3

	 TERM 4 2023
Oct              9	 FIRST day of Term 4
Dec           18	 LAST day of Term 4

BUS INFORMATION
Bangalow Transit Pty Ltd

Pat - 0400 585 331

UPCOMING EVENTS!

Don’t forget to update your child’s bus routine 
for 2023, otherwise we will use the routine as 

advised in 2022 -  thank you.                   

VoSS Small Schools Cross Country 30/3 (Whole 
school) permission note & money ($12) due by 
21/3.

Year 5/6 Snow trip EOI and deposit ($200) now 
due.

Student Resources payment of $95 per child now 
due.

Voluntary Contribution of $50 per child or $90 per 
family now due.

REMINDERS

SCHOOL NEWS

For Aurelie's news last week, she brought in 
two white Dalias and put them in two different 
containers of water. She added blue food 
colouring to one container and green in the 
other. 

Kindergarten made some predictions on 
Friday as to what might happen to each of 
the flowers..?? On Monday the students were 
delighted to see the change in the flowers, the 
white flower petals in the blue water turned blue 
and the petals of the white flower in the green 
water turned green. We then talked about why 
this happens.. Thank you Aurelie!
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COMMUNITY NEWS

 

FUN HOUSE 

BACK FOR A 
LIMITED TIME 
ONLY! DON’T 

MISS OUT! 

they are dedicated and they train hard to 
continually improve themselves. They are often 
seen on the Bangalow courts hitting balls early 
before school.

In 2022 they both played in the Under 10's 
regional league and qualified for final playoffs 
in Grafton. Ollie progressed through to make 
the State Finals in Sydney where he finished an 
impressive 13th. 

After three tough regional qualifying rounds this 
year, they have both been selected to join an 
elite team of 5 boys and 5 girls to represent the 
North Coast Primary Schools region (covering 
Taree to Tweed Heads), in the NSW State Primary 
School Tennis Finals to be held over 4 days at 
the prestigious grass courts of the Albury Tennis 
Association from 08-11 May.

This is an expensive trip for one child, let alone 
twins, so the Bangalow Tennis Club is looking 
to provide some financial support with the 
tournament entry fees, accommodation and 
travel costs for the boys.

We would like to encourage you all to come 
along to the Bangalow Bowlo on Friday 24th 
March from 5.30pm where we will be selling raffle 
tickets to raise funds for Ollie and Miles to realise 
their dreams and compete in the State Finals. 
The tennis club will match whatever funds we 
raise on the night.Ollie and Miles will be there on 
the night to help us sell the raffle tickets, so come 
down, say hello and wish them well. If you can't 
make it to the Bowlo, but would still like to make 
a donation please make a deposit to: 

Bangalow Tennis Club

BSB: 728 728

Account number: 22210813

Description: Ollie and Miles

BANGALOW    TENNIS CLUB

Ollie and Miles are 
10 year old twins 
who have lived 
in Bangalow for 
most of their lives.  
Having found a 
passion for tennis



 
 

 
              Menu for Friday 24 March 

To order:  Email CoorabellCanteen@gmail.com with your child’s name, year, and  
whether they want a Beef or Veggie burger.   

  (Kids with restriction or allergies – please contact Susan directly to discuss options.) 
Ordering deadline is Thursday morning 9 AM – emails after 9 AM will not be received 

 

 

To pay:  Transfer $6 per child to the Canteen: BSB 728 728, Acct 2231 9668. 
   You can pay by the week, or order for the year and save $40.  Email and let us know. 

 

Would you like to Volunteer?  You’ll be famous if you do!   
Email Susan at CoorabellCanteen@gmail.com if you’d like to cook, serve, or ask questions. 

TTEERRMM  11  CCAANNTTEEEENN                                                        $$66  PPEERR  WWEEEEKK,,  OORR  $$118855  FFOORR  TTHHEE  YYEEAARR  ((3377  WWEEEEKKSS))  
  CCAANNTTEEEENN  FFRRIIDDAAYY  MMEENNUU    CCAANNTTEEEENN  FFRRIIDDAAYY  MMEENNUU  

1 
FEBRUARY 03 
Susan & Sybil Sausage sizzle or felafels 6 

MARCH 10 
Myo & Sem 

Homemade sushi, fresh 
veg, Korean sweet cakes 

2 
FEBRUARY 10 
Mary & Petros 

Pita pockets – chicken, 
haloumi, or mushroom 

7 
MARCH 17 
Diane & Polly 

Healthy nuggets & chips, 
salad, fruit & custard 

3 
FEBRUARY 17 
Kerry & helpers 

Spinach Rolls or Sausage Rolls 
from Byron Bay Pies 

8 MARCH 24 
Georgia & Clement OMG BURGERS!!  

4 FEBRUARY 24 
Pav & Abbie PIZZA WEEK!! 9 MARCH 31 

Sybil & Susan 
Meatballs or Arancini balls 

with frozen bananas 

5 MARCH 03 
Nina & Susan 

Spaghetti w/beef or lentil 
bolognaise & garlic bread! 10 Term 1 break – school closed on Friday 

 


